Minutes from the Patient Participation Group 9th May2012

Attendees: Christine, Jean, Adrian, Sheenagh, Gerald, Kim, Liesl, Pam, Karen N (chair)

Apologies: Vicky, Simon, Fleur

Minutes of last meeting were accurate and correct and up to date contact details were obtained.  
Practice Assessment
· Practice website – www.thethakurpractice.nhs.uk and explain features 

· book/cancel appointments, home visits, prescription requests – needs a password from reception.  

· Results of Patient Questionnaire published on this and minutes from previous PRG meetings available to view on line.

· Newsletter is also available to be viewed on the site.

· Alcohol Gel – The dispensers are now in place around the reception area for patients to use.

· Pictures in the waiting room – this is an ongoing project and hopefully will be addressed in the next few months.

· Text Messaging reminding patients of appointments – we are in the process of getting this up and running with SystmOne and have organised in-house training (end of May) for this to be implemented and hopefully this will be starting in June.

Patient Survey: We discussed whether any new items should be added to the patient questionnaire and decided that it was too long already and that it would be good to test out some of the existing questions on changes that we have made following the last survey, for example, publication of opening times.  We went through the survey question by question and made changes that will be enclosed with these minutes.  A scale answer of question was thought to be better than the current method and would appear to shorten the questionnaire.

Medical Students: We discussed our concern that their presence in the practice may bother some patients, but the group overwhelming felt that signs were available at reception when students were present and patients could raise this up with the receptionist if necessary.  It was felt that we did not need to explore this in the patient survey.

Prescribing notes: Due to improvements in the practice we changed the way we notify patients when their prescription review is due.  Examples of the two notes used were shown and the process explained – it was agreed that this appeared to be a good method and it was suggested that this should be highlighted in the next practice newsletter.

Practice Newsletter: Traditionally the newsletter comes out twice a year, the group felt that every 3 months might be better, including on the next occasion the prescribing notes, how we deal with our results, which services we offer, a patient corner and possibly a section on Health Promotion, e.g. weight loss.

CCG/PPI: The local commissioning group has asked if we can invite any of our patients to join their group, we believe some expenses will be covered, i.e. travel.  This request could be added to our newsletter.

A.O.B. 
A request was made to restart the chair based exercise class which was previously run by a grant from the PCT – if another similar pot of money was to be available we could look into running this again.

Concerns were raised regarding the doors into the two corridors in that patients with walking aids, wheelchairs and buggies struggle to get through these doors, are they necessary?, could we look at having an electric button to open them?

Instead of, or as well as, children’s pictures on the waiting room walls, could we have staff pictures and names.

Next Meeting: Wednesday 26th Sept 2012 at 7pm (evening to see if we can attract other people)

THANK YOU ALL FOR ATTENDING AND FOR YOUR EFFORTS
